
Grand Junction, Colorado 

March 18, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 

Robb, Treece and President Campbell. Also present were City 

Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman and City Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting of the City Council held 

on March 4th were read and approved. 

 

 An application for the renewal of the beer license for Jos. 

Moser at the Piggly Wiggly Store No. 2, 715 North 12th Street was 

presented. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Boston that the license be approved. Motion carried. 

 

 William Layden made an offer for the tax sale certificates 

against Lots 21 and 22, Block 89, located at 1140 Rood Ave. There 

are $1,059.77 in taxes against this property and Mr. Layden 

offered $900.00 for same. This amount does not include interest 

and penalties. The valuation of same is $2,500.00 and the cost of 

clearing the title would be $310.00. It was moved by Councilman 

Carson and seconded by Councilman Hoisington that the offer be 

rejected. Motion carried. 

 

 The final estimate for James A. Cox, contractor for Sidewalk 

District No. 11 was presented. It was moved by Councilman Carson 

and seconded by Councilman Boston that the matter of payment for 

the final estimate for Sidewalk District No. 11 be held over until 

the next regular meeting of the Council. Roll was called on the 

motion with all members of the Council voting AYE. The President 

declared the motion carried. 

 

 Bonds for George L. Unfred, plumber and James A. Cox, cement 

contractor, having been approved as to form by the City Attorney, 

were presented. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Treece that the bonds be accepted and filed. Motion 

carried. 

 

 It was reported that City Treasurer Stringer had been 

seriously injured in an automobile wreck and was in the hospital 

in Moab, Utah, and would likely be unable to be in the office for 

some time. It was suggested that Mrs. Stringer assist with the 

work in the office during the time Mr. Stringer is unable to take 

care of same. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that Chief of Police Scott was 

leaving to accept a position at Hutchinson, Kansas. The Council 

suggested that Mr. Brownson consider some member of the present 

police force as a Chief of the Department. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Hoisington and seconded by 



Councilman Boston that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


